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MINUTES OF THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON 3RD DECEMBER  2020
PRESENT:  Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Lillian Malcolm, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Dorothy Wilson, Jan Goodall. 
APOLOGIES: Bill Varney.
1.1. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:
The minutes of the meeting held on 1st October 2020 were approved. 
2.1. MATTERS ARISING: 
2. (Re minute 2.2). Access to butcher’s shop in Perth Road. Lynda has not visited recently. 
2. (Re minute 3.4). Toilet at Generator Projects in Mid Wynd. Lynda has not heard from them.
2. (Re Minute 3.5). Painted Pavement in Castle Street. Dorothy reported that, as a result of the complaint received from Anne-Marie Barrie, Guide Dogs for the blind Association, she had a zoom meeting with Anne-Marie, Alison Rae, DBPSS, Bill Varney, NESS, Sarah Craig (City Centre Manager) and Claire Dow (Events Officer) to discuss the complaint. It was accepted that it was a temporary measure and Dundee Council was trying to brighten up the city centre to attract visitors to come back in and it was difficult for them to get the right level of consultation when the were trying to do things quickly. However, the council acknowledged the concerns raised and apologised for the difficulties caused to people with sight problems.  The zoom meeting also enabled discussion on the other city centre events that were planned to take place before Christmas. Carole reported that she had been to Castle Street recently and the chalk paint has not faded.
2. (Re Minute 5.2). New Café in Perth Road. Carole has not been able to visit it again.
3   OTHER AGENDA ITEMS:
3.1 Treasurer’s Report.  Sandy said that he had received the money he had claimed from DES and he had issued cheques to Shopmobility and to DBPSS.
3.2 Questions on Access Panel Survey. In the last year Dundee Access Group has been in contact with DVVA and we work closely with Dundee Council. Our activities have included helping with Access Surveys and planning applications. We have introduced a new page on our website called Accessible Dundee, cooperated with SYSTRA in their accessible pathways bids, and participated in a consultation about having beach buggies at Broughty Ferry beach. We have a member of the group who takes a keen interest in all local accessible transport issues and attends relevant meetings.
4   CORRESPONDENCE:

By email 
4.1 ALLIANCE weekly Bulletins.
4.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
4.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
4.4 Disability Living Newsletters.
4.5 On 2/10 /20 from Dorothy Wilson sending info re the advice sent by the Equality & Human Rights Commission stating retailers must not discriminate against any customers using their service either in-store or online.
4.6 On 5/10/20. Communication between Carole & Dorothy to find that the big wheel in Slessor Gardens did have a pod suitable for wheelchair users.
4.7  On 21/10/20 from Dundee Council sending info re the urban beach at Dundee Waterfront.
4.8 On 26/10/20 from Gianni Giacomini, Building Design Services asking for advice re conversion of a shop in Broughty Ferry.
Carole visited and gave advice.
4.9 On 31/10/20 from DES sending a form to fill in to get a Face Covering Exemption Card.
4.10 On 4/11/20 from Inclusion Scotland inviting DAG to contribute to their ‘Rights and Renewal: A Fresh Start for Disabled People, the Inclusion Scotland’s Manifesto for the Scottish Parliament Elections May 2021’
4.11 On 10/11/20 from Charmaine Wanless asking what our thoughts would be on her trying to organise quarterly zoom meetings of the Disability & Age Action Group.
4.12 On 12/11.20 from DES with an invitation to attend the Scottish Governments ‘Disability Summit’ on 2 December,
4.13 On 13/11/20 from Dorothy Wilson informing us that The Dundee Green Health Partnership project has won a prestigious award for their significant effort and commitment to get a local e-Trike project off the ground.
4.14 On 13/11/20 from DES sending their Manifesto for Change, which outlines the priorities that they are asking political parties to commit to ahead of next year's Scottish Parliament elections
4.15 On 20/11/20 from Peter Nurick sending details of an offer to see the Mary Quant exhibition.
Carole said she had been to see exhibition and would recommend it. She would have appreciated there being more seats on the way round. She filled in a comments form to let them know. 

4.16 On 20/11/20 from Adam Swan, DHET which is a small charitable trust providing information & advice about and grants for historic building repairs. He needs new premises and wanted advice about wheelchair access at 29 Exchange Street.
Carole visited the building and gave them advice.
4.17 On 25/11/20 from Dorothy Wilson confirming that we had agree by telephone to have a presentation by the designers of the Urban beach at the beginning of our meeting on 4th Feb 2021 and that the members of the Disability and Age Action Group would be invited to the meeting.
4.18 On 28/11/20 from Anne Farrow sending details a link to details of events Dundee University are running for Disability History Month.
5   A.O.B.
5.1  Jan has recently attended a meeting of the Transport Forum. As a result of fewer people using their buses because of covid problems, Explore Dundee’s revenue had fallen, and this led to them adjusting their bus routes. A lot of people were unhappy about the new service being provided and complained. After consultation, the bus company reinstated some of the bus routes.

5.2 Jan wanted to discuss the new city centre consultation. Dundee Council are planning for the long term and want to know how people get about the city and to find the best way to get more people to visit the city centre. Jan felt that the wrong questions were being asked and that they should be asked what makes it difficult for people to visit the city centre more often, and what would encourage them to visit more often. She also felt that not enough consideration had been given to people with disabilities. Dorothy said that within the consultation there were comment boxes and she urged people to use these to express their views as important decisions will be taken based on the survey results. 
5.3  Carole had a phone call from Joanne McFadden, Pure Energy, who was interested to know how people with disabilities managed to charge their electric cars. Neither Carole nor any other members of the Access Group have electric cars so we could not help.
5.4 Carole had a phone call from Chris Mclean who needed to temporarily borrow a wheelchair for his son who had broken his leg. Carole directed him to Shopmobility. 
5.5 Dorothy asked if we thought Dundee Council paying AccessAble (previously DisabledGo) for covering Dundee was a good use of their money. We all agreed that it was as it is the best means available of providing the information disabled people need when they considering visiting the city.
6     DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

The next zoom meeting will be at 12.30 on Thursday 4th February 2021. At the start of this meeting we will have a presentation by the designers of the new Urban Beach in Dundee.
